
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
May 2, 2025 
 

 
The Honorable Tom Cole     The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  
Chairman       Ranking Member  
House Committee on Appropriations   House Committee on Appropriations  
H-307 The Capitol      2413 Rayburn House Office Building  
Washington, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515  
 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 
 
I am requesting funding for the “Borough of Whitaker - Department of Public Works Facility” in 
Fiscal Year 2026.  The entity to receive funding for this project is the Borough of Whitaker, 
located at 124 Grant Avenue, Whitaker, Pennsylvania 15120.   
 
Funds would be used to construct a new public works facility that will house critical municipal 
equipment and provide indoor space for in-house maintenance operations. The facility will 
protect assets from weather damage, reduce long-term repair costs, and improve the Borough’s 
ability to deliver core public services such as street maintenance, snow removal, and emergency 
response. 
 
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 
Section 1452 of the Safe Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 300j-12.  
 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
  
 
 
___________________________ 
Congresswoman Summer L. Lee 
Pennsylvania’s 12th Congressional District  
 


